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“EDUCATION FOR ALL” BILL DROPPED 
On 27th October Justine Green, the Education Secretary, announced that the 
Government will not be proceeding in this Parliament with the Education for All Bill. 

The Secretary of State has again shown a determination to not 
blithely follow the path marked out by her predecessors, and to, 
instead, put her own stamp onto the future policy direction for edu-
cation, for good or ill. Plans to make all schools “Forced Academies” 
have also been scrapped. Another nail in the coffin of Michael 
Gove’s education policies. 
 

Despite this announcement, there still remains 
huge uncertainty about the scope and pace of Government reforms 
and many unanswered questions, including about the future of 
funding for schools and about the future role of local authorities in 
the provision of education. 
 

However, it is important that Ministers take stock carefully of the current situation and 
avoid compounding the very serious challenges, including in respect of teacher sup-
ply, which have been the product of the last six years of reform. 

 

Justine Greening 

Ex-Secretary of State Gove 

BEHAVIOUR MANAGEMENT  
 

Places are still available on this one day course.  
 

DG001RNW16 Behaviour Management  

29 November 2016 0930 - 1600  
At the North West Regional Centre  

 

This course helps equip members with  
a range of practical skills to address 
problematic pupil behaviour within  

the classroom.  
Sessions look at how to motivate pu-
pils; the appropriate use of language;  

understanding and defusing anger; and 
successfully dealing with violence.  
The importance of a whole school  

approach is the underlying principle in 
this course and members who wish to 

develop or refresh their own classroom 
management skills should attend.  

 

Members can enrol for FREE   
Contact the North West Regional Centre  

Tele: 01257 256809  
E-mail: advice@mail.nasuwt.org.uk  

PAY PROGRESSION  

One reason why members should see an  

increase in their pay from September this year is 

Pay Progression awarded following successful 

completion of their Performance Management/

Appraisal Cycle 2015 -16.  

 Pay Progression is agreed by the schoolôs 

Governors on the recommendation of your Line 

Manager to your Head teacher. All teachers 

should have received an Annual Salary Statement 

by the end of October which gives your salary 

details from 1 st  September. Pay increases should 

be back -dated to the start of term.  

NOT RECEIVED YOUR PAY INCREASE?  

Members have been getting in touch with us be-

cause they have not received a pay increase for 

this year. This could be because:  

¶ Your Governors have not met yet to agree the 

Pay Policy. They should have done by now!  

¶ You are on the maximum point of the scale 

you are on; the Main or the Upper Pay Scale.  

¶ You failed your Performance Management/

Appraisal Review. You should already know 

this. It shouldnôt be a surprise at this stage. 

Some members have contacted us because they 

have just learned that they failed one of their tar-

gets. This is usually a numerical data target for 

success in tests or exams. They have ignored the 

union advice to not agree to numerical targets in 

their annual targets -  and are now surprised to 

discover they have not been awarded their pay 

progression!  

 The advice to all members is to read the 

NASUWT booklet on ñTaking Control of Your 

Performance Management ò which was posted 

to all members at their home address. If you 

have agreed to a numerical data target in your 

Annual Review for this year you need to change  

it with your Line Manager.  

ANNUAL PAY AWARD  

A  second reason  why all members should see 

an increase in their pay from September is the  

Annual Pay Award as prescribed in the School 

Teachersô Pay and Conditions of Service Docu-

ment 2016.  

 School teachers annual pay increases are 

determined by the School Teachersô Review Body 

(the STRB), whose report was published in July 

2016 following evidence provided by employers, 

teacher trade unions and professional associations 

but largely itôs dictated by the government. 

 Schoolsô Board of Governors have a statu-

tory duty to meet early in the Autumn Term to 

implement the annual Pay Policy for the school 

and agree to the Annual Pay Award and to issue 

an annual Pay Statement to all staff by the end of 

October. The pay award for 2016 is again set at a 

1% uplift to the minima and maxima of the pay 

scales. Schools themselves can determine the 

points between these but in Wirral they are set to 

the same points as previously so all will receive 

the increase. All teachers will get the 1% and it is 

backdated to the 1st September. So check your 

Pay Slips to see if you have received it yet!  

REASONS TO BE CHEERFUL!  
TEACHERSô PAY INCREASES 

Check your pay slip for your annual pay increases. 



Visit the Wirral NASUWT website 

www.wirralassociationnasuwt.org 

NASUWT  
 

MEMBER SUPPORT  
ADVICE TEAM  

 

The dedicated number for 

all members to access  

help and advice.  

Calls are free from all  

landlines and mobile  

phone networks:  
 
 

03330 145550  
 

Members can also e - mail to:  
 

advice@mail.nasuwt.org.uk  

Wirral Association NASUWT  

LOCAL OFFICERS  
If members need to call for 

local help and advice you can 

contact the Local Secretary or 

the Assistant Secretary on the 

following days:  
 

Thursday & Friday call  

Anne Rycroft  
07910 026695  

annerycroft@gmail.co.uk  
 

Monday, Tuesday &  

Wednesday call  
Mick Robinson  

07739 422 181  

mickrobinson@nasuwt.net  

GENERAL MEETING  
inc. Motions for Conference.  

 

Wednesday 9th November  

4.15 -  5.30 p.m.  
 

At The HOLIDAY INN,  

HOYLAKE, CH47 1HE  

REFRESHMENTS PROVIDED 
 

This open meeting is one  
that we have arranged for  
members around Wirral.  

We hope that members living 
and/or working in the Hoylake 

area will be able to attend.  

ACADEMY HEADSô POOR MANAGEMENT EXPOSED 

A  study by Academics from Oxford and Kingston Universities 

for the Centre for High Performance has highlighted many of 
the bad management practices carried out by Academy Head 

teachers. In their latest research they interviewed 411 acad-
emy heads, analysed their education, background and experi-
ence and recorded their actions and impact.  

 They found that to improve the performance of their 
schools some Heads were taking a quick - fix approach, focusing 

resources on older pupils to boost exam results, which actually 
damaged the prospects of younger pupils a few years later. 
Heads also remove poor performing pupils and use ótough 

measuresô to make pupils and teachers work harder, exhaust 
the teachers and do little for the local community. Does any of 

this sound familiar to you?  
 Head teachers have also been found to have used school 
finances inappropriately, had money paid to companies they 

have set up and even into their own bank accounts. School 
money has been spent on private parties and secret payoffs to 

get rid of staff. They have made appointments without formal 
interviews and even employed their own family members as 
teachers and support staff and even as Business or Finance 

Managers. If you think that this type of manage-
ment which flaunts employment law and misap-

propriates government money couldnôt happen in 
the Wirral: think again!  
 Some of these types of head teachers have 

been found out. High flying ones awarded with 
Knighthoods, Damehoods, CBEs and OBEs by 

Tony Blair, Michael Gove and Nicky Morgan have 
subsequently been stripped of their honours and 
banned from teaching. Others are still in their 

schools carrying on this type of mismanagement 
and wrecking teachersô and pupilsô lives. Letôs 

hope they are soon caught up with!  

    Dame Jean Else:  

Banned from teaching 

 

Dame Jo Shuter: Banned 

 

SIXTH FORM COLLEGESõ FUNDING 

A report by the Sixth Form Colleges Association is warning of the impact funding 

cuts to the sector are having on students. The report highlights what the NASUWT 

has been warning for some time, that much of the sixth form 

sector is in a parlous financial state because of Government 

funding cuts and that students are losing out as a result. Does 

this mean that Birkenhead Sixth Form College staff will be fac-

ing another rationalisation and possible redundancies? 
 

These cuts, combined with increasing costs and on-going funding inequalities are 

reducing the learning opportunities for young people and are leading to the loss of 

life-changing opportunities for students. The failure to protect and enhance post 16 

funding is economically short sighted. High quality post 16 provision is critical to 

ensuring young people have the skills to meet changing and 

global economic needs. 
 

Without action by the Government many sixth form colleges 

will simply cease to be financially viable and will fold. If this 

happens thousands of young people will lose the ability to 

gain the skills and qualifications they need to move into 

higher education and employment. Members at Birkenhead Park School may feel 

the impact of this as well. The Academy is the only school in the Wirral Academy 

Trust, or the WAT. The trust is run by Birkenhead Sixth Form College.  

 

If any member would like to contribute to the Wirral Association NASUWT NEWSLETTER, 

please contact Mick Robinson. Call: 07739422181 or E-mail: mickrobinson@nasuwt.net 
Previous recent issues of the NEWSLETTER can be viewed on our website. 


